
 Antelope Elementary School Community Council Meeting 
March 24, 2016 – 4:00pm 

Antelope Elementary School Library 
  
Attendance:  Cassidy Mellor, Stephanie Prestwich, Kathryn Hill, Liz Hansen, Lori 
Collingwood, Don Beatty, April Tobler 
Absent: Patience Freeman, Trevor Farr, Tawna McKissen 
 
Welcome:  Cassidy Mellor 
 
Approval of Jan Minutes:  Unanimous Approval 
 
Update on current School Improvement Plan 2015-16 and Learning First Award (Don) 
This year’s funds have been spent according to plan. Lori Collingwood showed us the rocks 
1st grade purchased. 
 
3/18/16 Antelope was awarded the Learning First Award for having 2 years consecutive 
growth scores that outpaced the district scores.  The story is on the district website.  
 
Land Trust Grants (Liz): 
Reviewed Clearfield High and North Davis Jr High Land Trust grant forms for teachers to 
apply for money from the Land Trust funds. We will write this in the SIP as Instructional 
Supplies and put a set amount under that budget and then when the teachers apply they 
show how it supports the SIP and can be evaluated. 
 
School Improvement Plan 2016-17 and budget: 
Land Trusts fund projection for 2016 -2017 school year is $48,700.00 
 
We will set a grade level limit for each grant to be no more than $600.00. K-6th & Special 
Education (8 grade levels): $4,800.00 (Need to amend this amount as we approved 
$4200.00, because the math was done on 7 grade levels instead of 8.) 
We will set a date for teachers to turn in their grant forms by a certain date and after that 
date we will open the rest of the money to classified areas of the school to support the SIP 
goals. 
 
We will have a science goal(s) on the 2016-2017 SIP. 
 
Other Topics:  
Fresh Fruit/Vegetable:  Grant was worth $40,000 and we are down to the last of that 
money.  We’ve heard positive things from parents about this program and the chance for 
their children to try different fruits and vegetables.   
 
New Carpet:  Our school is scheduled to receive new carpet sometime by the end of 2018. 
 
Parking Lot:  The new parking lot has been purchased and is on schedule to be done this 
fall. 
 



Box Tops: Box Tops is a Community Council committee. The members of this committee 
have dwindled and we would like to re-establish that committee. The money from Box 
Tops right now goes to school fieldtrips. Danielle Andrews will fill out the forms and send 
the tops in, but we need a committee willing to cut in a clean rectangle, each box top; 
separate special box tops and bag 50 box tops/baggie.  We would like a new committee for 
next year ready to go and encourage school participation. 
 
 
Future Agenda Items: 
Next time review grant forms to finalize in May so the forms are ready to go when the new 
school year starts. Let teachers know now what those funds are and what they can be used 
for to meet SIP goals.  
 
 
Adjourn: Unanimous  
 
Next Meeting: April 28th, 4 pm in the School Library 
 


